Meeting Minutes, OAGDU May 12, 2024

Attendance: Shane, Joe, Jackie, Paula, Asia, Marianne, Kelsey, Debbie

April minutes approved as posted, Shane/Marianne. Treasury balance, as of April 1, $1,647.17. As of April 30, $1,692.17. Motion to accept treasurer’s report, Debbie/Shane. 

Debbie gave a brief review of the fundraising meeting. Deanna, as fundraising chair, will report more in June. Gavel included Debbie’s report of her Friday, May 10 presentation to Montessori school students in Springfield. Jackie summarized the All Paws on Deck Carnival cruise that she, Deanna and LuAnn attended. Jackie had returned home in time to present at our May 12, 7:00 P.M. meting. LuAnn and Deanna were still on their way home.

Unfinished Business

We have no news about our proposed business cards and cards to summarize the Ohio service animal law. We will also have a phone number for OAGDU on our business card. In regards to our quarterly educational presentations about the offerings and progress changes of American guide dog schools, Paula reported that Steve Hoyt from Pilot Dogs can present in August, but not in June. Therefore, we passed the Marianne/Shane motion to postpone that presentation from June 9 to August. Debbie will contact The Seeing Eye about our next quarterly education meeting to see if someone can present on October 13. The final items of unfinished business were  to remind members that OAGDU had agreed to send $175 with each, Shane and Marianne to attend 2024 National Convention, and that OAGDU would contribute $50 to the guide dog relief area cleanup at national convention. 

New Business

Motions: both of which passed: Donation to NFB-O of $100 in memory of Jacque Perry, wife of David Perry of Cincinnati chapter, Debbie/Marianne. Next motion: Marianne/Shane, to donate $100 from OAGDU to NFB-O for the June 17 BELL program. We discussed the report that beginning August 1, if traveling internationally with a guide dog, the CDC required travel form may change. 

Asia presented a summary of her school paper titled Prevention of Lower Extremity Injuries for the Blind, with emphasis on ankle injuries. 

Our next meeting will be on Zoom 7:00 P.M. Sunday, June 9. Motion: Marianne/Asia to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Baker, Secretary




